ASCRC Writing Committee Meeting Minutes
Monday, February 4thrd, 10:00 a.m. -12:00 p.m., MLIB 322
Call to order
Members Present: E. Baucom,  E. Dodson, J. Dougherty, J. Pavilack,  A. Ratto-Parks
Members Absent/Excused: C. Atteberry, E. Brown, L. Fishman S. Grogan, J. Hickman, : N. Lindsay B. Sweeney, S. Yoshimura
Ex-Officio Present E. Wecker
Guest: T. Morgan (Registrar’s Office)
There was not a quorum so approval of the minutes was postponed. from 12/3/18 were approved. 
Communication 

· Troy Morgan was welcomed to the Committee.  
· ASCRC dud it approve the language, “Students are required to take a discipline approved advanced writing course.” to be inserted in the General Education section of the catalog.   The current practice is different that the language.  Currently any advanced writing course fulfills the requirement in DegreeWorks.  Many departments allow students to take advanced writing courses outside the major.  This is not the intention of the requirement.  It should not be considered a general education requirement, but rather a major requirement.  Troy agreed to format the catalog so the advanced writing requirement has a separate section.  Each major should make the requirement clear for their students. 
· The Library sent a communication to the Committee that explained how library instruction is being handled given the reduced staffing levels (see appended).    Departments no longer have individual library liaisons. Information literacy instruction will be available for first-year and advanced writing.  Support for intermediate writing course will be available through tutorials and guides. Faculty teaching advance writing courses may request assistance by completing a form.  

Director Wrecker noted that the library’s learning outcomes for information literacy is more lenient on plagiarism that the Student Conduct Code. Chair Baucom will bring this up at the next meeting of the library faculty.  Director Wrecker also inquired whether the writing placement scores could be validated through technology.  Troy recommended Cyberbear which is also used for the math placement. 
Business Items 

· The Committee agreed on the following revised language with Troy’s assistance.  It will be submitted to ASCRC for review.  
It is strongly suggested that students take an advanced writing course prescribed in their major requirements.  Departments may substitute other advanced writing courses at their discretion for their majors, please see your advisor for more information.  

· An advanced writing form was received to establish a distributed advanced writing requirement for Chemistry.  It can no longer offer its advanced writing course. Char Baucum and Professors Dodson and Pavilack will review the form. 

· Chair Baucum will draft a reminder communication for departments to ensure the advanced writing requirement is clear for their majors.  If the major suggests courses in other disciplines they should ensure their students are able to get into the courses.  Camie created a list of prerequisites for advanced writing courses and started a chart of majors advanced writing requirements. 
· Chair Baucum completed the flow chart in PowerPoint.  She will send it out to members.  It should be updated with more high impact visuals and posted widely. 

· The spring workshop will be on April 12th in UC 225 and will be limited to 30 participants.  Amy will look into getting continuing education credits for participants. 

·  The Committee briefly discussed follow-up for LING 375.  The department clarified the writing assignments and it meets the page requirement.   Chair Baucum will respond to the instructor. The Committee will discuss whether the requirement should be revised so that students are required to submit at least one paper that has several pages. 
  adjournment
· The meeting was adjourned early. 
Library Instruction Requests

Dear Department Chair and Advanced College Writing Course Instructor,
We are contacting you in your role as a department chair or instructor of an advanced college writing course. Please share the following information about library instruction with your colleagues. 
In the past many of you emailed a liaison librarian with instructional requests. This semester, instructors of Advanced College Writing Courses seeking library instruction or collaborating on assignment development are asked to complete a teaching request form a minimum of 5 working days in advance of their preferred instruction date in order for us to ensure we can meet the needs of every department. Once you complete the form, you can expect to hear from us within 2 working days.
In addition to instruction in the Advanced College Writing Courses, there are several ways in which librarians are happy to collaborate with you to provide learning opportunities for students. Our library instruction is provided through:
●      Targeted First-year courses;
●      Tutorials that address several information literacy outcomes such as topic selection, keyword searching, and information ethics; and
●      Individual or small group reference consultations to address student-specific needs.

We recommend that instructors refer students to the library for assistance, especially for courses with a research-intensive focus. We also recommend that instructors direct students to the library’s online research guides. If you have an idea for a tutorial or course-specific online guide, please share it with us!
And again, to request instruction or to collaborate on assignment development for an Advanced College Writing Course, please use the teaching request form.
Feel free to contact me at kim.granath@umontana.edu with any questions. We look forward to continued collaboration with you in support of our students.
 Best,
Kim Granath, on behalf of instruction librarians
Chair, Mansfield Library  
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